Department of Planning and Environment



David Virtue
Acting Associate Director Environment
Sydney Metro
PO Box K659
Haymarket, NSW, 2140

Attention: Andrew Smith, A/Senior Environment Manager

07/10/2022

Subject: Western Sydney Airport Metro – Station Boxes and Tunnelling Package – Construction Environmental Management Sub-Plans

Dear Mr Smith,

I refer to your submission dated 26 September 2022 of the Sydney Metro Western Sydney Airport Off-Airport Station Boxes and Tunnelling Works Construction Noise and Vibration Management Sub-plan and Monitoring Program, Soil and Water Management Sub-Plan, Groundwater Monitoring Program and Surface Water Quality Monitoring Program (the documents).

I note the documents:

- have been prepared in consultation with relevant government agencies and councils where required;
- have been reviewed by Sydney Metro and no issues have been raised with the Department;
- have been endorsed by the ER; and
- contain the information required by the conditions of approval.

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the documents under the corresponding conditions as tabulated below:

Document Title	Reference Number	Date	Approval Condition
NSW (Off-airport) Construction Noise and Vibration Management Sub-plan: Sydney Metro Western Sydney Airport Station Boxes and Tunnelling Works	SMWSASBT-CPG-1 NL-NL000-NV-PLN- 000001 Rev 1	23 September 2022	C7
Noise and Vibration Monitoring Program: Sydney Metro Western Sydney Airport Station Boxes and Tunnelling Works	Unnumbered Rev 0	24 August 2022	C17

Document Title	Reference Number	Date	Approval Condition
Groundwater Monitoring Program: Sydney Metro Western Sydney Airport Station Boxes and Tunnelling Works	SMW SASBT-CPG- SWD-SW000-GE-R PT-040404 Rev 1	21 September 2022	C17

I also note that the Soil and Water Management Sub-Plan and the Surface Water Quality Monitoring Program were submitted to the Department for information only.

You are reminded that if there are any inconsistencies between the documents and the conditions of approval, the conditions prevail.

Please ensure you make this letter and the documents publicly available on the project website at the earliest convenience.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Grant Rokobauer at grant.rokobauer@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Shelley Reed Acting Director

Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary